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Brain Buddies!

This term, year 5 were lucky enough to 
have a series of well being and emotional 
resilience workshops led by Sakile Ferrier 
(Educational Wellbeing Practitioner). 
They learnt different ways of controlling 
their emotions as well as using the Zones 
of regulation to describe how they are 
feeling.

 Getting Match fit
Year 5  also took part in sessions led by Mr Horsman 
which built up their ability to work together.
They all PASSED!

GEOGRAPHY/MATHS WEEK

Year 5 part took in 
the Geography/Maths 
week this summer. 
We went on a field 
trip around our local 
area and observed 
how green our area 
is.

https://www.instagram.com/woodlandsschoolealing/?hl=enC:%5Cimg
https://twitter.com/woodlandsw13


Fantastic Finish: Ancient Greek Day!

To celebrate our learning on 
Ancient Greece this term, 
we ended our topic with an 
Ancient Greek day. The 
children were very creative 
and dressed up as Ancient 
Greeks.

We also part took in Ancient 
Olympic sports which was 
VERY FUN!



Following the SATS, we visited Pizza Express in Ealing. We were reminded of 
the importance of food hygiene and leant about some of the ingredients 
on our favourite pizzas before making  - and eating - our own pizzas. In 
school, we used the visit as a writing stimulus.

We received basic  First Aid training from the British Red Cross.

In May, Y6 sparkled during SATs week. We 
started each morning with a special Y6 Breakfast 
Club before showing off our knowledge!

As you will see, we have had an amazing last term at Woodlands…



In June, we camped in the New Forest for our Y6 residential. We had lots of 
fun and although we didn’t particularly enjoy sleeping with bugs, we did 
make lots of lasting memories. Thank you to Ms Moxom and Mr Grant for 
accompanying us!

Day 1; Canoeing



Day 2: Archery

Bushcraft



Ropes

Toasting Marshmallows on our campfire started  by Mr 
Grant



Day 3: Battlezone  

Girls

Boys

Those amazing Nightingales who stayed at school had fun in the kitchen 
baking lots of treats with Ms Mascall. They were also amazing role models 
helping around school.



Geography Fieldwork/Maths Week in June took us to Greenford Avenue 
where we asked local people what they thought of  the redevelopment of 
Copley Close. For a detailed breakdown of what we did during the week, 
please see the Fieldwork Week page later in the newsletter.

Young Readers’ Programme  - Event 3  
In the same week,  we travelled to 
Ealing Broadway with Years 1 and 2  for 
the final event of this year’s programme 
organised by the National Literacy Trust. 
We chose our final book, played 
archery in Decathalon, had a library 
talk and were entertained by fantastic 
storyteller, Alim Kamara.  Thank you 
British Land and the National Literacy 
Trust for allowing us to be part of this 
great experience!

July - Y6 Careers Day  Ms Hasker organised a really interesting day. We heard 
from lots of people who had very different careers. Thank you to all of the 
volunteers who gave up their time to share their experiences with us.

TFL  - Safety Talk. During our final week in Year 6, we received lots 
of helpful advice and tips for keeping safe as we become more 
independent travellers.



A  huge Thank You to all of our parents and carers 
who have volunteered on our visits this year.

A-la-la-la-la-laddin

Thank You to Mr Jones for helping us with the 
songs and for being a technical genius - we loved 
the smoke machine!
Thank You Ms Macall for creating our amazing 
props and helping with the costumes.

We couldn’t have done it without you both!



Thank You, 
Woodlands…

Thank you for the memories, 
everyone has been so kind. I have 
made lots of friends along the way. It 
has been a fun experience. Thanks 
for teaching me - Amolika

Thank you for all the 
memories that we made in 
this school. I’ve made lots 
of friends and best friends 
here. I’m really going to 
miss this school. Thank you 
everyone for everything - 
Kyra

Thank you for the experience in KS2 - 
Simarleen

Thank you for teaching me all these years. I’ve 
had a great time at Woodlands ever since I 
joined  - Isla

Thank you for everything you’ve done 
for me the past 8 years I’ve been here 
- Maya

Thank you for helping me. I had a 
good time - Ayman

Thank you I have 
enjoyed the 6 years I 
have been here - Enxhi

Thank you for the 4 years I’ve been here. 

Thank you for PGL, fieldwork and much more. 

Thank you for all of the memories. I had an 

amazing experience at Woodlands - Paris

Thank you for the 
memories! - Gaia

Thank you for the 
seven years of 
amazing memories  - 
Iqra

Thank you for everything. In 7 years, 
you helped me be the best I can. 
Thank you for making me smile every 
day - Nikolas

Thank you 
for the 
memories. 
Best school 
ever! - 
Justin

Thank you for helping me 
the past 3 years and making 
me smarter and better at 
different subjects - Roland

Thank you for bring 
me from Y5 to Y6. 
You are the best 
teacher ever! - 
Elias

Thank you Woodlands 
for the best 2 years of 
my school time - 
Bethany

Thank you for everything. I had 
an amazing experience at Woodlands - Shan

Thank you for being the 
best school someone 
could be in. You’ve put a 
smile on my face and 
my journey was very 
entertaining - 
Mohammed

Thank you for 
everything you 
have done for 
me. You’ve 
made me ready 
for high school, 
and I wish you 
the best - Yali

Thank you for everything - Tala

Thank you for 
helping me grow 
as an individual, 
emotionally and 
academically for 
the past 7 years - 
Abdi

I’ve had a 
fantastic time 
here at 
Woodlands. 
Thank you to the 
teachers for 
making 
Woodlands an 
amazing 
experience - 
Courtney

Thank you for 
teaching me for the 

past 2 years and the 

memories that I have. 

You’ve really made 

me happy about 

everything! - Adam

My learning experience 
here has been wonderful 
and I will never forget the 
amazing memories. 
Thank you Woodlands! - 
Fatima

Thank you Woodlands 
for 71/2 years - Aiden

Woodlands has been a fun 
experience and I have 
learnt a lot. Woodlands 
helped me achieve my 
goal. The staff are kind and 
very caring. I made many 
friends along the way - 
Yusuf



Messages 

from Staff

Dear Year 6!
Wow, what can I say about such a special 
year group. I had the pleasure of teaching 
you in Year 3 and you have all grown into 
such amazing young people. I feel very 
proud of you as a class. You have shown 
so much resilience and worked 
fantastically as a team. I know you will go 
on to achieve great things. Always stay 
positive and look after yourselves and be 
kind to others. 
Miss Moxom

Dear year 6! 
I have really enjoyed teaching you for PE 
this year. My highlight of the year was 
taking you on the residential and seeing 
you active all your goals. Good  luck in 
high school. 
Mr Grant 

To my amazing Nightingales,
I consider myself to be incredibly lucky 
to have taught you for the last 2 years. I 
have been astounded every day by 
your ‘can do’ attitude and willingness to 
rise to  the challenges set, always 
supporting one another and always 
smiling.
You have worked hard, particularly this 
year, and set the standard for future Y6 
classes but more importantly, I hope that 
when you reflect on your time at 
Woodlands, you do so with fondness 
and a smile - I know I will.
Keep Sparkling!
Mrs Kanval

Dear Year 6,
I have really enjoyed teaching you during 
your time at school and it has been a 
privilege to watch as you have all grown and 
blossomed. You should be really proud of all 
the hard work and of your achievements. I 
know you will all go one to do wonderful 
things.Good luck for the future.
Ms Ashley. 

Dear Year 6,
You have worked incredibly hard this year 
and have been fantastic role models for 
the rest of the school. I hope you all have 
a wonderful, well deserved summer 
holiday. 
Good luck for the future, you will all be 
great! 
Miss Barry 

Dear Year 6!
I am very proud of everything you have 
achieved this year! You have worked very hard 
and should also be proud of yourselves. 
I have had the privilege of seeing your end of 
year production, which I extremely enjoyed! I 
can already see that your class is very talented.
Keep up the good work and I wish you all the 
best of luck! 
Miss Dykas

Dear Year 6,
It has been pleasure sharing your primary 
school story with you. I have watched you 
all grow into thoughtful, intelligent children. 
Keep smiling and always shine like the 
stars you are.
Take care and good luck in all you do.
Mrs Gostellow

Dear Year 6 
I have enjoyed getting to know you all 
You all are very well liked 
Good luck in high school and for the future
Will miss you all
Mrs ward



Congratulations Year 6 on reaching the end of 
Primary school with such an array of 
successes! You are a group that has set an 
incredible example of what it means to work 
together and support one another. I have 
really enjoyed working with you in music and 
your production of Al-la-la-la-laddin was a 
highlight of my year! I see a group of many 
different talents in all sorts of areas - definitely 
some musicians and actors! - so I look 
forward to seeing what you go on to achieve 
next. All the very best and my biggest advice 
is to make the most of every opportunity that 
is given to you in high school!
Mr Jones 

Dear Year 6,
It has been a joy and a privilege to have 
shared your journey through primary school, 
some of you since you arrived in EYFS! You 
are a credit to the school and I know you are 
going to continue to make us proud whatever 
you decide to do in life. Good luck and enjoy 
a well deserved summer break!
Mrs Sherborne

Year 6
It has been a pleasure  to work with 
you all . Always stay focused,try your 
best and be you.Mrs Kanval has 
taught you the skills needed to 
achieve your goals, use them. I will 
miss you all so please come and visit.
Ms Mascall

 Dear year 6
Wishing you all the very best for the 
future.It’s been great working with 
you all throughout the years. Please 
al come back and visit.
We will miss each and every one of 
you.
Miss O’Dea
Miss Helen 
Miss Campbell

Dear Year 6, 
I have loved getting to know you all and 
seeing you grow into such a wonderful group 
of confident young people. Despite the 
challenges of the last 2 years, you have 
achieved great things and we are so proud of 
you! 
Stay positive in High School and take every 
opportunity you are given. I can’t wait to see 
what you do with your talents, skills and 
intelligence! 
Good luck and make sure you visit!
Ms Hasker

Continue to show our 4 school values throughout your life. 

RESPECT TOLERANCE SELF 
BELIEF

DETERMINATION



Everyone at Woodlands is very sad to see Mrs Magan 
leave. She has been with us for nearly 7 years and 
since joining Woodlands she has had a huge impact 
on pupils, staff and our parent community. Mrs Magan 
was an inspirational headteacher and she helped to 
raise standards in the school. She was passionate 
about digital resilience for our pupils. Over the last few 
years children have increased their digital skills.  Here 
is just one example of this, with children collaborating 
on Google slides to create Thank you messages. Mrs 
Magan we will miss you so much and wish you all the 
luck with your beautiful baby girl. Come and visit us 
again  soon!

Goodbye to Mrs Magan







Thank you to all three of 
these teachers who will sadly 
be leaving us this term and 
moving to new schools. 
Thank you for supporting our 
pupils.  We wish you the best 
of luck and we know you will 
continue to inspire children 
with your teaching.



Class Dojo winners
Each class are using Class Dojo to 
encourage and reward great 
learning and behaviour. 
Congratulations to these children 
for earning the most dojos in their 
class for the half term. 

Times Tables Rockstars (TTRS) winners
Congratulations to these children for earning the most coins in Spring 
term.When children get multiplication and division questions correct, 
they earn coins which they can use to customise their outfits and buy 

accessories.  



Rainbow Writers
These children have improved their writing this term. Well done! 



We have had a fantastically musical 
Summer Term at Woodlands!

From classes writing their own songs about 
the gruesome Vikings and Egyptians, to the 
Year 6 production of Aladdin, children have 

been putting all of their musical skills in 
action with some brilliant results! Some of 
these can be seen in the pictures above!

A special note to mention those who have 
been learning an instrument this year - 
well done! It’s not easy to balance time 
between homework, relaxing and 
practice, but I have been so impressed 
with your perseverance and what you 
have learned! 

Well done Adrian, Maya, Tommaso, 
Darren, Alexandra, Bethany, Adam, 
Aiden, Fatima and Justin and those 
in Year 5 who have been working 
hard on their Jsax playing!



There was an excellent 
display from children and 
parents at our Woodlands 

Sports Day 2022. 
Considering the heat wave 

the children managed to 
excel in all sporting events! 

The winners for this year 
were… TOLERANCE!

The girls football team have been 
practicing hard all year and performed 

outstandingly at the Girls Euro’s Football 
tournament held at London Tigers. The 

girls got through to the quarter finals 
playing as Italy! 

London Broncos ran a 6 week programme with 
Year 5 & 6 to help with talking about emotions, 
role models and how to be a team leader. They 
were then able to have an elite performance 
lesson run by professional sports players from 
London Broncos. All children passed and 
received certificates and a prize!

Girls Euro’s Football 
Tournament

Getting Match Fit



Queen’s Platinum Jubilee
On Friday 27th May, we celebrated the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in school. We 
had a special lunch and dressed in the colours of the United Kingdom flag- Red, 
Blue and White.We had a special celebration assembly with a quiz about 
Queen Elizabeth II’s 70 year reign. 

Fun facts about the Queen:
-The Queen’s favourite dog breed is The Corgi
-The Queen has 4 dogs
-The Queen’s official birthday is in April; she has 2 birthdays!
-The Queen is 96 years old.
-She supports Arsenal FC football team
-She is the longest reigning Monarch in Britain. The second 
longest reigning was Queen Victoria..



Fieldwork Week
Year 1

Year 3

Year 2

Year 6
Year 5

Year 4

To find out local  opinion of the redevelopment 
of Copley Close, Y6 independently:
* researched the changes
*wrote their own questions to create surveys
*asked the public on Greenford Avenue 
*used the data to create charts and graphs 
*created written reports interpreting and 
analysing the data 

See Y6 pages for samples of our work!

Year 5 walked to Pitshanger Park and 
compared the amount of litter there 
to the litter seen in the area outside 
of our school. 
They discovered that there was a lot 
more litter in the streets and there 
were not many bins available. 
In the park, there were some bins that 
were overflowing with rubbish. Also, 
many owners walk their dogs in the 
park but there are not special bins for 
to dispose of dog mess. 

Year 4 walked to Pitshanger Park to take a look 
at River Brent and the trees in the park. We did 
an investigation to see how fast the river was 
flowing at the straight part and at the meander. 
We threw an apple into the river and timed how 
long it took to get to the start of the meander. 
We then timed how long the apple took to get 
to the end of the meander. We then put all of 
our findings onto a line graph and found that 
the apple was flowing faster at the meander. 
Whilst one group were doing this, the other 
group was measuring the width of the trees in 
the park to see if their position in the park 
makes a difference to the growth of the tree.

Year 1 drew a map of the school and 
marked it with our favourite space in 
school. We then did a survey of all the 
children in school to find out where 
everyone's favourite space in school is. 
We used the information to make 
pictograms. We then answered 
questions about the data. We found the 
most popular place in school was the 
playground followed by the library.

 We conducted a survey on how we could 
improve our playtimes. We asked Year 1 to 6 
which was their preferred option for improving 
play times (swings, outdoor vegetable garden, 
pond, swings or an outdoor reading or games 
hut). We tried to explain the option had to be 
good for our environment. The most popular 
option was swings. However it is not a 
sustainable option, so we may need to 
reconsider how to improve playtimes, again.  
next year.

Year 3 walked to Scotch Common and 
conducted a traffic survey. We were 
recording the types of vehicles we 
saw at 9 o’clock and then at 10 o’clock 
using a tally chart. 
We presented our data on a bar 
graph. Then we compared and 
analysed the difference of vehicle 
types at different times of the day. 



Fieldwork Week

How Green is our Area?

This year we planned a fieldwork week where we explored our local area. Here is some of our 
work. We applied our Maths skills to present the data using measuring skills and conducting 
survey.. 



Thank you to all of the parents for 
your ongoing support this year. 
We are pleased that our Coffee 
Mornings were able to resume in 
the Summer term and that we 
could hold workshops face to 
face. We hope to see more 
parents attending the workshops 
in September. 

We want to say thank 
you to parents who 
have volunteered 
their time to listen to 
pupils read in school. 
This is so valuable and 
was so lovely to have 
parents back in 
school face to face. 

Parents have started to think 
about events they want for 
next year in our school 
calendar. Please take a look 
at the website for our school 
calendar so that you can 
save the dates for special 
whole school events. 

Coffee 

Mornings/ 

Workshops

Volunteering to 
listen to children 

read

Planning events



Creative English Course
Two of our parents Ms Luke and Mrs 
Jones have been running a creative 

English course with some of our 
parents. This has been very positive 
in helping our parents develop their 

English skills. 

Creative English has let 

me learn new words and 

also improved my english. 

Also the teachers ,make it 

fun and interesting. It has 

also boosted my 

confidence. 

LOVE YOU ALL.

Creative English course helped me 
get free in speaking English. The 
creative teachers are so open and 
kind to help me to express my 
thoughts. The atmosphere was very 
friendly. I had a lot of laughs and fun 
during this course. I will miss all of you 
and want the invitation for the next 
course. 

We met the best 
teachers ever!

It was amazing- we have a really good time- this course helped me alot in adapting and grow my ability to get to know the society and how people think in different contexts. E.g what i should say and what I shouldn't. Also it helped me knowing my rights. I am thankful and happy that I’ve met superb ladies. 

I had a great time at Creative English course! 

It has been useful as we experienced different 

situations, improving our understanding of the 

language and our vocabulary to express 

ourselves. Moreover, the best part has been 

the friendly, ever familiar environments  where 

I felt comfortable and embraced. My english 

improved a lot. 

Congratulations to 
our graduates of the 
course…



Parent Fitness Sessions

Well done to all of the parents who have attended the 
fitness sessions with Callum, their  London Bronco coach. 

You have all shown great determination and 
commitment to the fitness training. Keep up the 
hard work!  We will see you back for more 
fitness classes in September. 



Joe Wicks documentary
This year we continue to work with Our Time, the charity supporting 
parental mental health. Woodlands featured in the BBC documentary Joe 
Wicks: Facing My Childhood on Monday 16th May 2022. This is available to 
watch on iplayer and our scene is at the end of the documentary. 
Everyone at Woodlands loved Joe’s visit to our school. He did one of his 
famous PE with Joe workouts with some of our pupils in the playground and 
took part in a lesson about parental mental health with our current Year 6 
pupils. They did a wonderful job showing empathy for the characters in the 
story using the Our Time PSHE resources. Thanks Joe your visit!

PSHE LESSON

WORKOUT WITH JOE

https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p0c3qmzy
https://www.bbc.co.uk/programmes/p0c3qmzy
https://www.instagram.com/thebodycoach/?hl=en


Move for your mood!
Following on from the success of the Joe Wicks work, 
some of our pupils in Year 4 were chosen to feature in a 
campaign called ‘Move for your mood’, to encourage 
children to do exercise as part of increasing wellbeing. 
Malak, Karam, Cece and Jayson were fantastic and 
they now feature in a campaign that will be shared with 
other schools who are interested. These 4 pupils will now 
be our Wellbeing Champions who will be leading the 
High Intensity Workouts at the end of playtimes. To find 
out more visit their website here.

continued…

https://ourtime.org.uk/move/#:~:text=Physical%20activity%20can%20have%20a,parents%20have%20a%20mental%20illness.


Online Safety
Please visit our online safety site for parents. 

https://sites.google.com/woodlands.ealing.sch.uk/e-safety/what-is-onli
ne-safety 

Online safety is the safe use of information systems and electronic 

communications including the internet, mobile devices and game consoles. 

Learning about staying safe online is very important and at Woodlands 

Academy we teach our pupils to be aware of the benefits, risks and 

responsibilities of using technology. 

Understanding online safety will help us:

■ keep children and young people safe in the digital world we live in. 
■ keep up to date with effectively using new technologies in a positive, safe and 

responsible way.
■ give children confidence online and be responsible users of the internet
■ support pupils to develop safer online behaviours in school and at home.

It is important that we are all aware of the 4Cs to stay safe online:

https://sites.google.com/woodlands.ealing.sch.uk/e-safety/what-is-online-safety
https://sites.google.com/woodlands.ealing.sch.uk/e-safety/what-is-online-safety


The HAF Programme provides free holiday 
provision, including healthy food and 
enriching activities, for children and young 
people in school from reception to year 11 
who reside in or attend school in Ealing and 
are in receipt of benefits-related free school 
meals (FSM) or who are vulnerable and 
would benefit from a HAF place.

Beat the heat

Click here for advice 
on how to stay safe 
in the hot weather.

Click here to find out 
more

Have a happy 
and safe 
Summer 
Holiday 
everyone.

https://www.egfl.org.uk/news/2022/06/summer-holiday-activities-and-food-haf-programme-places-available
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/heatwave-plan-for-england/beat-the-heat-staying-safe-in-hot-weather
https://www.egfl.org.uk/news/2022/06/summer-holiday-activities-and-food-haf-programme-places-available
https://www.egfl.org.uk/news/2022/06/summer-holiday-activities-and-food-haf-programme-places-available


Fun event



https://childcareta.acf.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/public/ncase_summer_tipsheet
_parents_508c.pdf 

Ideas for parents

https://childcareta.acf.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/public/ncase_summer_tipsheet_parents_508c.pdf
https://childcareta.acf.hhs.gov/sites/default/files/public/ncase_summer_tipsheet_parents_508c.pdf


Summer Festival

Thank you for the fantastic support you showed 
the school at our Woodlands Summer Festival. 
Photos will be uploaded onto Instagram. 

See you back to school on
Monday 5th September 2022


